Charleston Lake Association

Annual General Meeting

Trinity Anglican Church – Saturday, July 27, 2019
The meeting was called to order at 9:35 AM by Bill Hallam.
1. Opening Words – Bill Hallam

Welcome to the 129th CLA Annual General Meeting
2. Welcome guests – Bill Hallam
Michael Barrett –MP leeds & Grenville & Thousand Islands & Rideau Lakes

Steve Clark – MPP Leeds & Grenville & Thousand Islands & Rideau Lakes



Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Matt Ferguson & Roger Kelsey – Roger Kelsey Insurance

Mike Cappello – Charleston Lake Park Supervisor

Marc Jamison – Counsellor LTI


Don & Marnie Ross - TIWLT

3. Presidents Remarks – Bill Hallam

Discussed his recent visit to several parks on the east coast and explained that their water rating is similar to Charleston Lake.
He talked briefly about the fact that our lake falls within the FABR and we all need to work very hard to keep it in the pristine condition it is in now. The FABR is very diverse and our lake is a great part of that diversity.
4. Messages from MP, MPP, Mayors
Michael Barrett
Michael recognized the hard work of the FABR, TIWLT, CLA and CLEA and thanked the directors for their dedicated hard work.

He also recalled his childhood and his past experience on Old Baldy.

Steve Clark

Steve thanked the board of directors of CLA & CLEA for their work in keeping the lake a beautiful place. He also recognized the two townships of Charleston Lake and their work with the associations.

Marc Jameson
Marc appreciates the efforts of the board in educating the counsellors about the lake and the importance of controls. He also recognized both the associations and the township have some challenging times ahead.

Matt Ferguson spoke about the Charleston Lake Group Insurance Plan and the benefits to the association membership.

Marnie Ross spoke briefly about the work that the TIWLT and the NCC did to preserve the Old Baldy property. She also complimented the associations in their work on this project as well. Marnie also asked if any of the board members would be interested in serving as representative on the board of the TIWLT. This is a position that was vacated when Irene Ireland resigned from the CLEA board last year.

5. Approval of 2018 AGM Minutes – Wayne Gill

Wayne Gill gave a brief account of last year’s AGM meeting held at the Trinity Anglican Church, Wayne Gill made a motion to approve the minutes of the 2018 CLA AGM. The motion was seconded by Bob Gibson. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
6. Financial Update – Wayne Gill

A combined CLA and CLEA financial statement for 2018 was published in the summer newsletter. Wayne reviewed the overall results and no questions were asked.
Wayne Gill made a motion to have the 2018 financial report approved. The motion was seconded by Rachel Johnston. The motion was passed with no exceptions.
7. Introduction of the CLA and CLEA Directors – Bill Hallam
Bill introduced all CLA directors who were present.
Bill introduced Katie Ross Info Centre Manager
8. CLA Directors reports
John Webster
Indicated that he was a new director and this was his first AGM. He indicated that he was working with a group to enhance our web site.


Wayne Ashford
Wayne spoke of the golf tournament and even though the tournament is sold out he encouraged people to come for lunch and enjoy the comradery and the silent auction. 

Pierre Menard

Pierre also spoke about the golf tournament and encouraged people to donate golf prizes or items for our silent auction. 


Dwayne Struthers
Dwayne talked out lake trout and the fact that later this year the ministry will conduct a broad scale study using nets. Also still having difficulty getting people to complete the fish diaries 

He also said that the loon population on the lake appears down although the number of chicks appears to be the same.


Dwayne also spoke briefly on Rat Snakes.

Rocci Pagnello
Rocci spoke about the Youth Environmental Leadership program and the fact that we sponsor two students each year to attend this summit.


Roy Angelow
Roy was happy to see our MP and MPP present at the meeting. He spoke about land use policies and hoped that they would take away an understanding of our messages and common interests.


Mike McAdoo
Mike explained the differences between CLA (not for profit) and CLEA (charity). He indicated we were looking forward to new initiatives.


Mary Mansworth

Mary told the audience about the 3 successful summer youth camps that were just completed.

Rob Ross
Rob spoke of the new hiking trails in the county park. He also spoke about the ash bore and that fact that it is still prevalent.  
9. Questions from the floor
A question was asked about how many fishing tournament are held on Charleston Lake. Dwayne indicated that he did not know but did indicate that they are all primarily catch and release after weigh in. The fish after being caught are kept alive in water fed live wells on their boats. 
10. Guest Speaker – Mhairi McFarlane – Director of Science and Stewardship, NCC, Ontario Region.
Brian Barkley introduced Mhairi and spoke of her bio.
Mhairi spoke about lakes, birds, plants and citizen science. She talked about water and its importance. She indicated that Lake Erie has an issue with Algae Bloom.
She spoke on birds and birding and the fact that the bird population has decreased significantly since 1970.
In closing Mhairi spoke about the NCC activities and the fact that was a property is acquired their stewardship continues forever.

Dwayne Struthers thanked Mhairi and presented her with a peppermill and gold shirt.
11. Election of CLA Directors – Wayne Gill
The CLA Board of Directors consists of 8 elected Directors each of whom is elected for a two year term. Last year Bill Hallam, Wayne Gill, Robbie Gibson, Wayne Ashford were elected to a two year term and will be completing their last year of that term this year.
Rocci Pagnello, Pierre Menard, Jay Kyle and Dwayne Struthers have agreed to stand for re-election this year.

There were no other nominations from the floor.
Wayne made a motion that these 4 directors be elected to a two year term as CLA directors and the motion was seconded by Bill Hallam. The motion is carried with no exceptions.
12. Shoreline Challenge Program and Winners – Jay Kyle
The 2019 winners of the Shoreline Competition were:
Cat A – Rachel Johnson – Bulford Island
Cat B – Brian Bost – Gaven’s Bay
The winners were presented with prints by Chris Kanters who also said a few words.
13. Announcements
a. Golf Tournament – Aug 10th Cedar Valley
b. Canoe Raffle
On a motion by Bill Hallam which was seconded by Wayne Gill the meeting was adjourned at 11:20 am.

Wayne Gill

Secretary Treasurer CLA / CLEA
